
 

Police Report – December 2015 
 
The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area 
can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 
 

Crime Alert 
 

In October we received 323 calls from members of the public relating to 
incidents across the three parishes.  
The dark nights have been with us for some time now.  Have you taken 
any steps to secure your home?  Installing a timer device to one of your 
lamps, leaving a light or the TV on whilst your out, can make a potential 
burglar think twice about trying your house.  Please contact us if you 
would like us to do a security visit and offer you any further advice. 
Theft from Motor Vehicles hasn’t gone away either as criminals continue to 
target those vehicles that people have left valuable items in.  If you don’t 
leave anything in your car, it is at a much lesser risk of being broken into.  
Try leaving your glove box open so that any would be thief can see there 
is nothing to steal from your car.  If you are lucky enough to have a garage 
then this is the best place to keep your vehicle secure. 

 
Anti-Social Behavior  

 
We had 4 reports of ASB across the three with the continued issues 
involving youths misbehaving around Glenfield, primarily around the 
COOP.  The Glenfield Beat Team have taken the details of numerous 
individuals and have begun, in partnership with the District Council, work 
to take action against those choosing to behave in an antisocial manner.  
The behaviour of certain groups of youths remains a problem and we are 
currently working on trying to identify further offenders and would 
encourage anyone with any information to come forward and report it to 
101.  It is important to remember though that this is a small group of 
youths responsible for these problems. 

 
Beat Initiatives 

 
The beat team visited some of the small stores across the three Parish’s 
around Christmas and gave out security advice and consulted shoppers 
regarding any issues they may have. 



 

Following complaints from users of the underpass near County Hall the 
beat team have begun to see what can be done to try and improve the 
location.  There have been recent reports of graffiti and fires being set in 
the underpass. 

 
 

Street Surgery  

We will be holding a street surgery on Wardens Walk and Marriott Close, 
LFE on 15th February 2016 between 11am - 1pm.  We will be knocking on 
residents doors to see if anyone has any issues in the area. 

The beat team will be in the Glenfield Police Office on Ellis Park in 
Glenfield on 17th February between 10am -12pm. 
If you have any policing concerns in your area please come along to the 
surgery where one of the local officers will be pleased to discuss them with 
you. The surgery is open to anyone who lives or works in the local area. 
 

 


